It was a classic Kiwanis meeting. There were old members, prospective new members, members who just got out of the hospital, and a member who will be going into the hospital next week. Mike "Zoot" Suiter, made his first meeting since his stay in the hospital. Leon Bergeron made his last meeting before going into the hospital next week. Pat Richardson was the evening's sheriff, and spent most of the night collecting "Happy Dollars". Al Holmes led off the happy dollar frenzy. He gave a happy buck for Mike Suiter "being alive". Skip Armstrong gave happy bucks for his third grandchild. The two young Keyclubbers, Alex and Grace gave happy money, as did our Speaker Jeanette Harris. Jeanette Christy told us about her Kiwanis training in Lansing this week.

President Kerry gave his imitation of Knute Rockne, in his stirring welcoming remarks. Our dinner was from "Jimmy Johns". After "freaky fast" dinner, Jeanette Harris, from Michigan Kiwanis, gave a presentation on the "Eliminate Project", which is to get rid of Tetenus. She would like our club to become a "model club". President Kerry gave her a check from our club for \$500.00. Sheriff Pat also gave Jeanette her share of the 50/50 proceed.

The two Keyclubbers spoke and they wanted our support for a "Builders" club at Bryant Jr. High.

They also need a sponsor from our club, and Al said that we would take it up at the next board meeting.

We need help at the Memorial Day Parade, if you can help, please contact Don Killion. Then it was time for committee meetings.

Your humble narrator, Frank Purrington